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November 9, 2020 

Highland Towers November 9th Board Meeting Updates 
By: Jennifer Schammel 
 
Architectural Review Committee – John Gammage, Chris VanHorn, Jennifer Schammel 
 

Architectural Review Committee: 
There were five Architectural Review Requests submitted since the July meeting.  Unit 202 - kitchen and 
bathrooms renovation, Unit 704 - carpet replacement, Unit 503 – front door replacement and 102 - 
window replacement and AC Grille replacement. 
 
Update on Building Standards: 
The Board has engaged the services of Tim Marshall of AT Designs to help us develop the building 
standards. Tim is an Engineer who specializes in building envelope and water tightness issues.  These 
requirements are being formalized to ensure not only water-tightness issues are addressed, but 
consistency and structural/architectural criteria are met.   This includes windows and doors, shutters, 
caulking and waterproofing, roofing and anti-corrosive solutions for anchoring elements to the building.   
 
AT Designs is in the process of developing a wind load analysis for the building which will help us 
determine the most ideal windows and doors for Shareholder replacements.  There are various types of 
impact windows and doors that all meet the stringent current Miami Dade building code requirements.  A 
window or door can meet the minimum requirements of the building code, but not necessarily be 
adequate or ideal for our building, which is considered a Threshold Building (building over three stories or 
50’ in height).  In high winds, windows with a lower wind load capacity can have more potential for 
leaking than one with a higher wind load capacity.  Ultimately the leaking causes concrete deterioration.  
One of the goals of establishing these requirements is to stop leaks in Shareholder’s units and limit the 
concrete repairs that are required due to these leaks.   
 
One step that we have already taken is requiring that stainless steel anchors are included for all exterior 
elements - window, door, shutter, AC grille, etc.  This has to be engineered for the specific replacement 
since stainless steel anchors have a different strength than regular steel.   
 
The process for replacing exterior elements will be streamlined for the Shareholder in that they simply 
provide the standards to the contractor when the project is being priced.  This will speed up the 
Association approval as well as the building permit.  The Town of Highland Beach is requiring site specific 
engineering for each replacement, so this will be part of the building standard requirements.  The 
contractor will also be required to include removing the old system, anchors, trim, etc. and they will need 
to repair the surrounding concrete and make it water-tight as part of the Shareholder’s replacement 
project.  There are many existing holes, rusted anchors, cracks, etc. around the outside of windows where 
new windows were put in without repairing the concrete.  This is adding to the leak problems of water 
entering through the wall and into the units. 
 
As a reminder, any interior or exterior alterations to a unit including AC replacements or grilles should be 
submitted to the Architectural Review Committee prior to work commencing. 


